




OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

ecial Faculty Meeting
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Bette  Worley,   Executive   Director  of  the  Nationa.1   Faculty  Exchange,and  Wendel   a.   Wickland,
ASSociate   Director  of  NFE.     Ms.   Worley  will  be  visiting  us   from  Indiana/Purdue  University
at   Fort  Wayne;   Mr.   Wickland   from  SUNY  at   Buffalo.     The  meeting  will   last  at  rest  one  hour,
after  which  Ms.   Worley  and  Mr.   Wickland  will  be  availa.ble   for  questions,   answers,   and  dis-
cussion.     As   is   the   ca.se  with  all  meetings  of  the   Instructional   Faculty,   all   other  in-
terested  members  of  the  academic  community  are   invited  to  attend.

--   Vice   President   for  Academic   Affairs
*****

B()aird   ot`   Visitors

ill.e   .`ecund  schi`iluled  meeting  of  the   Board  of  Visitors   for  the   1985-1986  Academil`   Year  " I I
be   held   on   Wednesday,   November   20th,1:15   p.in.,   Usry   Board  Room  of  the   Campus   Cen..cr.

--Joanne   Landis,   Board  Ljaison  OfficL`r
HL!9±±4ELL9_a±9_                                                               *   *   *   *   *

The  College  will   observe   the   following  holiday  schedule   duritig  the   Fall  Semester:

LABOR  DAY   -The  College  will  be   closed  on   Labor  Day,   Septehoer  2,1985.     This   is   an   author-
i  -_  J    ,_  _  1.    ,ized  holiday,   and  anndal   leave   is  not   charged.     Cl
closed.

asses  will  me.et  b.ut  all  offices  will  be

THANKSGIVING   -The   College   will  be   closed  on   Thanksgiving  Day,   Novelber  28,   and  on   Friday,
November  29,1985.     Both   days   are   authorized  holidays  and  annual   leave  is  not  charged.

CIIRIS"AS  AND  NEW  YEAR'S.DAY   -The   College   will   close   at   12:00   noon
remain  closed  until   8:00   a.in.,   January  2,1986.     All  of  these   days
With   the   exception  of  December  24,1985.     Traditionally,   Governors
government  offices  to  be   closed  for  one-half  day  for  Christmas  Eve.
into  consideration,   one-half  da.y  will  be  observed  as   Christmas  Eve
Governor  does  not  authorize  the  additional   four  hours  of  Christmas
nual   leave  will  be  charged  for  the  afternoon  of  December  24.

Employees   required  for  necessary  services  on  the  above  holidays  are
tory  leave.

--  Personnel  Office

CNC  Associates

December  24,   1985,   and
are   authorized 'holidays
have  authorized  State

Taking  this  practice
on   Decehoer  24.     If  the
leave,   four  hours  of  an-

eligible   for  compensa-

NEWS    6   GENERAL    INFORMATION

Plans  are  being  finalized  for  the  initiation  of  CNC  Associates
rr`T`Tlar+     +L^    L.__I   _   _connect  the  business,   civic,   scientific,
lJ-_`_+ __     T\ _       1

___   ....., u.+„.jD>,   ilv].c,   scientlfic,   artistic,   and
Hampton   Roads  and  the   faculty  of  Christopher  Newport   C

the  purpose  of  which  is  to
professional   communities  of  Greater.  ___--.__~u   w,.u   illi   iciiuliy   ol   i,nristopher  Newport   College.

Membership   is  open  to  all   instructional   and  administrative   faculty  members  of  the  College
and  to  all   adjunct   faculty  who  are   actively  employed  by  the   College.

Faculty  members  who   have   indicated  an   interest   in  joining  CNC  Associates   will
=ei\/inrT    a     c`i"`,a`,    +_     I_I___.._.ceiving  a  survey  to  determine  their  specific
faculty  members   who   want   to   be   a  part   of  CNC
may   call   599-7158.

Automatic Deposit

areas  of  expertise
Associates   or  who

soon  be  re-
and  availability.     Other

desire   further  information

--Agnes   L.   Braganza,   Continuing  Education
*****

Effective  November  1,   1985  the  Commonwealth  is  offerin an  Automatic   De osit  Pro



all   Sta.te  Employees  who  have  accounts  with  the  State  Em ees  Credit  Union.
This  service  is  not  availaLble  if  your  account  is  with  any  other  financial  institution.
When  the  system  is   set  up  to  accommodate  other  banks,   credit  unions,   etc.   the  Payroll  Of-
fice  will  notify  you.

If  you  are  not  currently  a  member  of  the  State  Exployees  Credit  Union  aLnd  would  like  to
join,   there  are  forms  available  in  the  Payroll  Office.

*   *  *   *  -*-  Payroll  Office
Institutional Self-Study  Re

Institutional  Self-Study  Questionnaires. have  been  administered  and  three  out  of  the  five
have  been  processed  and  the  results  have  been  sent  to  the  appropriaLte  Steering  Committee
members .

There  are  four  departmental  questionnaires  that  are  outstanding  aLt  this  time  and  request
will  be  going  out  to  chairmen  of  these  departments  to  complete  this  work  promptly.     A  fol-
low-up  letter  regarding  the  Staff  Questionnaire  is  to  be  sent  to  each  classified  a.nd  hourly
person  in  hopes  of  improving  the  percentage  of  return.
The  Standard  Committee  drafts  have  been  submitted  for  typing,  and  as  outstanding  pieces  of
these  drafts  are  received  they  are  revised  and  updated.    The  Editor  of  the  Self-Study  will
receive  all  of  the  drafts  before  the  Christmas  Break  and  begin  the  awesome  task  of  inter-
grating,   organizing  and  editing  the  final  document.
My  special  thanks  to  all  members  of  the  College  Community  who  have  worked  so  hard  on  this
proj ect .

--Mary  Lu  Roya|1,   Director,   Institutional
Self-Study

The  folio.wing  is  the  preliminary  roster  of  the  Visiting  Committee  received.  on  November  1985.:

'              PRELIMINARY
ROSTER  :

COMMITTEE     ROSTER,     REAFFIRMATI0W

(ANto     EVALUATION    FOR     LEVEL     Ill)
( St an dard s )

V'sit    Date: Apr„    28-M

Dr.    John    A.    An
CHRISTOPHER    NEh'PORT    C0l[E6E

Ms.     Mary    Lu    Ro
50    Slloe   Lane

;:,ri?n!s
Newport    News.     VA    23606
( 804 ) 599-7000

Or.     Walter    D.     Smith
President    Emerltus.    Francis   Marian   College
609    South    Graham    Stree`t
Florence.    SC    29501        (803)669-0785

Dr.     Jasper    D.    Mechory
Vice    Provost    and    Dean    of    Gradua`te   School
North    Carolina    State    University    dt    Ralelgh
P.     0.     Box    7001
8aletgli.     NC    27695        (919)737-2011

Dr.    Thomas    G.   .Estes,     Jr.
V.     P..    Business    and    Finance
Univ.    of    Southern    Mississippi
Hatttesburg.    MS    39406       (601)266-70]]

Or.    Alma    0.    Alexander
Assoc.    Director,    Counseling   Center
Texas    Southern    University
3100    Cleburne   Avenue
Houston,    TX    77004       (7]3 527.7'0

CHAI  RMAN

!022] 360

President
O'rector

ACADEMIC     DEAN

BUSINESS     OFF)CER

STUDENT    SERVICES
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Dr.    J.    Mltchell    Reames
(Ret{red:    use   home    address:)

P.    0.    Box    '2
Rembert.    SC    29128       (803)669-0074

Dr.    Harry   J.    Lasher
Dean.    School    of    Bustness    Admfnistratton
Kennesaw    CoHege
P.     0.     Box    444
Marietta       GA.    30061         (404)429-7400

Dr.    WHliam    D.    Feltner
Assoclate   Professor'
Instttute   of    Higher    Educat{on
The   University   of   Georgla
Athens,    GA    30602       (404)542-3464

Dr.     George   H.     Reeves
Dean,    Graduate    School
University   of    South    Carolina
Columbia,    SC    29208        (803)777-4243

Dr.    Larry   A.    Anderson
Professor    and   Cha.irman
Division    of    Math    &    Computer    Science
Letourneau    College
Longvlew.     TX    75607            (214)753-0231

Dr.    WHllam    Mathis
Professor    of   Music
Department   of    Creative   Arts
U.    of   North   Carolina    at   Charlotte
UNCC    Station
Charlotte,    NC    28223       (704)597-2000

Dr.     Ed    D.     Roach
President
West    Texas    State   Uni.versity
P.     0.     Box    998
Canyon,    TX    79016           (806)656-3962

0r.    W.     Gary    Nichols
Professor   of   History
The    Cltadel
Charlest.on.    SC    29409          (803)792-6883

lI8RARIAN

BUSINESS

ADM I N I  STRAT I 0N

EOUCATI0N

E N GL  I S H

C 0 I+I M U N I  C A T I  0 N S

SCIENCES

FINE     ARTS

PRES  IDENT

SOCIAL

STU DI  ES

Staff   Representative:         Henry   L.    As`hmore
Associate   Executive   Dtrector
Commlsslon    on    Colleges-SACS
795   Peachtree   Street.   NE
Atlanta    GA   30365          (404)897-6128

*****
Amel`ican    Music    F-estival

The  Arts   and  Communications  Depal`tment  will   pl.esent   an  American  Music  Festival   the
weekend   of.   Novembel`   22-24.      All   events   are   fl`ee   and   open   to   the   public   in   A-105.      F-ol`
more   inf`ormation   call   599-7074.
FI`iday     November   22      12:00     A   recital   by   CNC   students

•  8:15     A  concert   of.18th  and   19th  century  works
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Satul`day     November   23     2:30     Master   class   by   Glenn  Winters  -American   piano  music

8:15     A  concert   of   20th   centul`y   opera  and   al`t   song
Sunday     November   24        3:00     Bal`bershop   Qual`tet

Cayce   Benton
Music  instructor

FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT   NEWS

National  Middle  School  Association  Annual  Conference,   ''Focus
held  at  the  Baltimore  Convention  Center  October  30  through

1_       _         _               ,             .      1

John  E.   Jenkins  attended  The
on  Middle  Schools,"  which  was
November   1,    1985.      From
of  the  State  Department
College  and  wa.s  Chairman

Mrs.    M Salvage,   Data
mated as  an  Outstanding  Young  Woman  of  America  for  1985   -  aLn  honor  tfrat  recognizes   young

+A.__--_L_ ---- 1_          __   _  `   .                ,

November  4  through  November  6  Professor  Jenkins   served  as  aL  member
_    _   a_-

of  Education  approved program  evaluation  team  at  Ermry  and  Henry
of  the  Social   Studies  Committee.

*****

Entry  Lead  Operator  in  the  Office  of  the  Registrar,  has  been  nomi-

women  throughout  the  nation  for  professionaLl  achievement  and  community  service__          _   _  a_-

*****
Global   View  Discussions.
Booker)

Three   faculty  members   (Dick
recently  attended  the  annual  neetin

Guthrie,   Bob  Saunders
g  Of  the

and  Marshall
Association  for

Studies  in  Atlanta,   Georgia.     In  mny  of  it;  sessions,   that  meeting  concentrated  on  ways  to
provide  a  global  perspective  to  the.  general  educaLtion  curriculum.     Please  join  these  three
faculty  members  and  others  for  a  discussion  of  this  Conference  and  the  general  topic  of
"global  perspective."     The  discussion  group  will  meet  in  Campus  Center  233  at   12:15  p.in.   on
Tuesday,   November  26,1985.     Bring  a  bag  lunch  or  a  tray  from  Christopher's.

Cynthia  Graves,   Clerk

General  and  Liberal

*****

Typist  and  Dispatcher  for  the  Campus  Police  Department,  has  accepted
a  Career  Intern  position  in  Services  Management  with  the  U.S.   Air  Force  in  Panama  City,   Flo-
rida.     A  1984  CNC  psychology  graduate,   Cindy  has  been  employed  by  CNC  for  three  yea.rs.

The  faculty,   staff,   and  students  of  CNC  will  miss  Cindy,  but  wish  her  much  success  in  her
new  employment.

*****

3nAA:aE::gag;hg:¥e#r::9ie=:¥=±::+h:::V:S ?:rfn:i:f :::::]iudges  for  the  York  River  District

On  Friday,  November  15,  he  conducted  two  workshops  in  writing  poetry,   entitled  "Speaking  in
Voices:     Adding  Drama  to  Poems,"  as  part  of  York  County's  Extend  High  School   Seminar.

*****

Fa.culty  Develo ment   Grants

The  following  members  of  the  faculty  were  awarded  this  month  in  the  amounts  and  for  the  pur-
poses  indicated.

Name

Dr.   David  Alexick
Associate  Professor
of Art
Dr.   Albert  Avery
Associate  Professor
of  Management   a  Marketing

Dr.   MaLrtin  Bartelt
Professor  of  Mathema.tics

Dr.   Nfarshall   Booker
Professor  of  Economics

Amount

$100

$1475

$740

$1045

±urJ,OS_e_

To  support  attendance  at  a  Workshop  at  the  Corcoran
School  of  Art,   Noveltoer   1-2,1985.

To  support  participation  in  the  Fourth  International
Cultural  Economics  and  Urban  Planning  Conference  in
Paris,   France  to  present  a  paper  on  the  markets  for
collectible  firearms.

To  support  attendance  at  the  Fifth  Intemational  Sym-
posium  on  Approximation  Theory  to  present  an  invited
paper  on  "Unifom  Lipschutz  Constants."
To  support  attendance  at  the  21st  International  At-
lantic  Economics  Conference  in  the  Virgin  Islands,
April   15-20,   1986.



Dr.   Sandra  Bryan
Assistant  Professor
of  Education

Mr.   Carl   Colonna.
Associate  Professor
of  Economics

Mr.   Frederick  Fiducia
Assistant  Professor
of  Computer  Science

Ms.   Anne   Ha.ynes
Instructor  in  Music

Dr.   Joseph  Healey
Professor  of  Sociology

Dr.   Vinod  Maniyar
Professor  of  Economics

Ms.   Cheryl.  Mathews
Assistan,t  Professor  of
Sociology  and  Social  Work

.Dr.   Mario  Mazzarella
Associate  Professor  of
History

S ,  829

S1475

$   473.

$840

$183

$435

Ms,   Kathryn  Mccubbin                 $   236
Assistant  Professor  of
Computer  Science

Mr.   Louis  Serio
Assistant  Professor  of
Accounting
Dr.   George  Teschner
Associate  Professor  of
Philosophy

$450

$290

.   ?-   .  I-.    i.
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To  support  attendance  at  The  Journal  of  Curriculum
Theorizing  Conference   in  Dayton,   Ohio,   October  16-19,
to  present  aL  paper  on  the  aesthetic  foundations  of

:Adsuscoacti±a°tnr'ont°fosruptph°ertAdavtatnecnedmaenncteoaft[tnhteermneaett±±onn8aL°fEdtuh_e
cation  in  Sam  Francisco  on   February  18-20,   1986,   to
present  the  sane  paper.
To  support. attendance  at  the  Fourth  Intemational
Cultural  Economics  and  Ufoan  Planning  Conference  in
Paris,   France  to  present  a  paper  on    reversion  rights
on  Visual  Artist  estates.
To  support  participation  in  the  Fifth  Annual  Con-
ference  on  College  Teaching  in  Oxford,   Ohio,  November
15-17,1985.

To  support  a  forlnal  course  of  study  in  harpsic,h.old ,.at   .
Williamsburg,   Virginia  from  JaLnuary,   1986  to  January,
1987 .

To  support  attendance  at  the  SSPSX  Training  Seminar
in  Washington,   D.C.  on   Decehoer  2,1985.

To  stpport  research  in  India  on  economic  life  aLnd  be-
havior  in  the  Purans,   from  Decehoer  15,   1985  to
January  15,   1986.
To  support  graduate  study  in  gerontology/psychology
at  Virginia  Commonwealth  University  in  the  summer
term,   1985.

To  support  pa.rticipation  in  the  Fifth  Annual  Con-
ference  on  College  Teaching,   Oxford,   Ohio,  November
15-17,1985.

To  support  graduate  study  in  computer  science  at  The
College  of  William  and  Mary  in  the  fall  term,1985.

To  support  participation  in  the  Fifth  Annual  Con-
ference  on  College  Teaching,   Oxford,   Ohio,  November
15-17,1985.

To  support  attendance  at  a  Seminar  in  Zen  Buddhism
between  November   8  and  November   12,1985.

The  College  is  pleased  that  it  is  able  to  maintain  to  this  extent  its  commitment  to  faculty
development  --  and  proud  o,f  the  diversity  and  quality  of  activity  represented  in  the  above
projects  that  have  earned  College  support.

--  Vice  President   for  Academic  Affairs

cO"ITTEE   INFORMATION`  a  .FAcuLTy  BuslNEss

Approved_  Minut_es   of  Curric¥_lum__1g_p]riiitep   Mept_ipg _ -Novenp_e_I  5 ,1985

Present:     01son   (chairman),   Bostick,   Ourel,   Edwards,   Hornik,   Pellett,   Powell,   Summerville,
Trea.cy   (for  Barbour),  Tuner,  Weber

The  Committee  app`roved  the  minutes  of  the  October  11  Ineeting  with  the  stipulation  that  the
following  statement  be  placed  ch  record:     POLS  103-104  and'  HIST  lil-112  have`been  approved
by  the  Committee  only  as  fulfilling  the  criteria  for  global  courses.;  the  Committee .has  not
yet  voted  on  whether  to  recommend  them  as  new  courses  in  the  curriculum  or  as  distribution
requirement s .

Vice  President  Summerville  discussed  some  of  the  issues  which  will  be  raised  at  the  Novelrber
15  faculty  meeting.    He  also  indicated  that  changes  cap  be  made  in  the  new  catalog  as  late



18,  printed  in  the  Chronicle

as  February  1986.     There  will  be  a  faculty  meeting  in  February  which  will  be  a  ''1ast  call"
for  approval  of  global  view  courses  scheduled  for  implementation  io  the  fall  semester  of
1986 .

After  discussion,   the .Committee  decided  on  the  following  actions  for  the  November  15  facul-
ty  meeting,

The  Committee  will  move  to  take   from  the  table  the  motion  to  delay  for  one  year  the  imple-
mentation  of  the  requirement  in  the  proposed  curricular  structure  for  Baccalaureate  Degree
programs  for  two  sequences  of  courses  with  a  global  view.
If  the  Faculty  votes  to  delay  the  implementation  of  the  global  view  requirement,   the  Commit-
tee  will  rna.ke  no  further  motions.     If  the  Faculty  votes  down  the  motion  to  delay,   the  Coln-
mittee  will  then  move  that  the  following  courses  be  accepted  as  global  view  courses:     FNAR
201-202;   MLAN   205-206;    PHIL   201-202;    RI.ST   131-231;   and   SOCL   201-202.

The  Committee  will  also  present  the  following  information  items  to  the  Facultyf

i.     Our  operational  criteria.  for  global  courses   (in  the  minutes  of  the  meeting  of  September
of  Septefroer  27).

2.     The  following  proposed  global  view  courses  are  currently  under  active  considera.tion  by
the   Committee:      ECON   201-202;   ENGL   207-208;   HIST   111-112;    POLS   103-104;    THEA   210-211.

Dean  Durel  brought  the  Committee  up-to-date  on  the  request  of  the  History  Department  to  of-
fer  the  B.S.   degree.     The  State  Council  would  like  to  review  that  request.     It  appears  that
the  request  will  not  require  Council  action  but  will  require  justification  to  the  Council
staff.
The  Committee  will   continue   its  work  on  HIST  111-112   and  POLS   103-104  at   our  next   meeting:
Tuesday,   Novellber  12,   at   2:30,   in  N-202.

Respectfully  submitted,
Theodora  P.   Bostick,   Secretary


